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Evergreen Commons Homeowners Associat ion  

4427 Park Green Court ,  Sacramento,  CA 95821 
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ECA  NEWSLETTER         
 FROM YOUR  
 

         PRESIDENT 

 DIANE SPARKS 

 
Hi Neighbors: 
I am happy and excited about serving as President of Ev-

ergreen Commons Homeownersô Association (ECA).  I 

have big shoes to fill following behind Dick Pryor but I am 

happy to be able to step in and do my best.   

I served on the ECA Board as Secretary many years ago 
when we first moved to Park Green Court.  It was an excel-
lent opportunity for me to meet my neighbors and to learn 
more about the neighborhood.  Since I am retired and not 
working 12 to 16 hour days anymore, itôs a perfect time for 
me to volunteer and serve on the Board again.  We have 
an excellent group of people serving on the Board and I 
am honored to be a part of it.  Brenda Joyner is also a new 
Board member and is serving as our Social Director.  Wel-
come Brenda!!   
 
The Board meetings are held monthly on the first Thursday 
of every month at 7:00 PM.  When the weather permits, we 
meet in the pool area.  When the weather is not so good, 
we meet at Claudette Ostranderôs house at 4419 Park 
Green Court.  I encourage you to attend a Board meeting 
(or two) to stay apprised of all the ñhappeningsò in our 
neighborhood. 
 
 
The Board members are listed on the first page of this 
newsletter.  If you have questions or concerns about ECA, 
please feel free to contact one of your Board members. 
A big THANK YOU to everyone who helped with the 

Easter egg hunt last month.  It was a huge success.  Park 

Workday is scheduled for Saturday, April 30
th
.  Come out 

and work with your neighbors, enjoy food and drink, and 

keep our park looking great.   

 

Please note that the ECA Board meetings have been moved from the third Thursday to the 

first Thursday of each month. 

2016 
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YOUR NEW SOCIAL DIRECTOR  

BRENDA JOYNER 

 
I have lived on Baron Ave. at two different points in my 

life...as a child and as an adult.  My parents and grand-

mother purchased this house when I was a baby.  My fam-

ily lived here until I was eight when our family was too 

large for the house.  Iôve lived in Loomis, CA, Twinsburg, 

OH, and Chicago, IL before moving back here almost nine 

years ago.  Over the last several years, I have been quite 

busy with home improvements, building my career as a 

Certified Payroll Professional, graduating with a Bache-

lorôs degree in Accountancy, and exploring new hobbies 

like backpacking and hiking.  My dog, Lucy, and I are 

happy to be a part of this community! 

 YOUR NEW ECA PRESIDENT 
DIANE SPARKS 

 

My husband and I bought our house on Park Green 
Court just about 28 years ago.  We moved into our 
house when our son was 9 and our daughter was 6.  
We fell in love with the neighborhood and the park/
pools.  Our home backs onto the park and our chil-
dren loved growing up here and going to the 
neighborhood schools.  We have no plans of ever 
leaving.  In our opinion, there is no better neighbor-
hood or location for us.  Our children are grown 
and on their own and both live within just 2 miles of 
us. 
Eighteen months ago we were blessed with our 
first grandchild, Ruby Diane.  Itôs such a pleasure 
to take her to the park and watch her play on the 
playground where our children grew up.  I feel all of 
us who live in Evergreen Commons are so fortu-
nate to have access to such a beautiful and well-
maintained common area.  I hope you all find time 
to enjoy it as much as we do. 

I retired from the State of California two years ago 

after putting in 40+ years.  I started working for the 

State when I was 18 as a Stenographer and over the 

course of my career I transitioned into analytical 

positions followed by management roles.  I finished 

my career as the Branch Chief (Manager II) at the 

Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) Program with 

the Department of Public Health.   
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PARK AND POOL REPORT  
 

Park work day will be April 30th so mark your calendars.  The work will 

be similar to last year and will include irrigation work, preparing the planting area around the 

pool for planting flowers, cleaning, placing wood chips and mulch, cutting tree roots, placing 

branches in designated areas on the street, and many more miscellaneous  tasks.   Lunch will 

be served for the workers and their families. 

We have upgraded the pool house with new toilets and the floor has been coated with a multi-

colored vinyl acrylic non-slip coating.   Be sure to see how much it has improved the inside  

appearance and how much lighter and cleaner it looks. 

The solar is now turned on so the water will be getting warm enough in the next several weeks   

to be swimmable. 

CHANGE TO PARK & POOL RESERVATION FORM AND POLICY  04/07/16 
 

 

For many years when someone wanted to reserve the park and/or pool for a special 

event a copy of the property ownerôs insurance policy declaration page showing liability 

coverage was required. This approved practice was instituted as a solution when the 

overwhelming majority of events were sponsored by owners. As more and more tenants 

choose to use the Common Facilities for events, the question of what qualifies for evi-

dence of insurance has come to light. 

 

We have found there is a big variation and limitations of liability which is not consistent 

from policy to policy.  Also we now have more tenants requesting a reservation which 

means they have to go to the property owner to secure a copy of the insurance coverage. 

 

The Board has determined that to require a release of liability or waiver of liability for 

the event is the most clear and complete way to protect the owners common interests 

from liabilities of tenant's or individual owner's events in the Common Facilities. 

   

Rather than trying to identify what an appropriate limit of liability for an event should 

be, what constitutes proper evidence of insurance, and other detailed questions, a release 

or waiver is one document required by all in order to hold gatherings of a size defined by 

the Board as an event. This approach will most easily fit into the authorities provided by 

the 1993 CCRs. 
 
 

Copies of the Park & Pool Policy, Reservation Form and Pool Rules are at-
tached at the end of this Newsletter. 
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ECA BOOK CLUB  
 

Aprilôs book selection, We are all Completely Beside Ourselves by Karen Fowler, lent itself 

to many topics of conversation, including animal rights, the process of memory and the 

value and effect of some collegiate óstudiesô. 

 

10:00 A.M. Monday,  May 9th is the date of the next ECA Book Club.  We will be review-

ing The Illusionists by Rosie Thomas. Sounds like a really interesting read... 

We will meet in the park, weather permitting, or at Pat Klineôs, 4419 The Court. 

 

  COME JOIN THE FUN AND GET ACQUAINTED!  WE ARE GROWING AND 

MAKING NEW FRIENDS!  
 

Contact us for more information.   

Audrey Blake, 484-6510, audreyblake@yahoo.com  

Karen Buxton, 489-9409, kbuxton44@yahoo.com 

 

TREASURERðCLAUDETTE OSTRANDER  
 

Iôm looking forward to seeing most of you on Work Day, April 30th.  Come early for donuts, 

juice and coffee, work your 4-hours and enjoy a hamburger, hot dog or Polish sausage with 

your neighbors.  It is always a great day. 

 

If you are unable to work but if someone is working for you ï your tenant for instance - just 

make sure they check in for your lot number so you will not be charged the $40.00. 

If you do not work this $40.00 will show on your 3rd Quarter statement July 1. 

The pool assistant position is still open 

so if you know of someone who would be interested 

in filling this position please contact Joel Dodge at 717-8838 

for more information  

 

If you change your residence, phone number or email address  

or know one of your neighbors who has - 

 please advise your Neighborhood Watch person,  

            or any member of the Board.  

        THANK YOU  
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SOCIAL DIRECTOR ï BRENDA JOYNER 

 

    A very big thank you to the many helping hands participating with the 

   Easter Egg Hunt!  I heard everything went very smoothly and Iôm 

   grateful for all the support I had from our community.  

 

Another thank you to those of you who have submitted your opinions on our social 

events.  So far, Iôve collected 32 surveys and we have a 2/3 majority interest in continu-

ing our Easter Egg Hunt, 4th of July Picnic and Ice Cream Social.  If you have not yet 

sent yours in, it is not too late.  You will find another survey attached to this newsletter. 

Please return it as soon as possible.   Over the next month I will be putting together a 

schedule and reservation form for our 4th of July Picnic.  Stay tuned for more informa-

tion. 

 

As a reminder, Lisa Cannon-Wheeler will be handling park reservations.  You can con-

tact her at 979-0559 or ecapark@mail.com  Should you have any questions about the 

process, please let us know. 

 

As an official homeowner this past December, Iôm very excited to serve on the board as 

the Social Director this year.  Please share your feedback and input as Iôd like to help 

everyone build happy relationships with the wonderful neighbors we have in this cute 

little community!  

 

ECA BOARD SECRETARY 

SAMIRA AL -QAZZAZ  

 

    The ECAôs Board monthly meeting will be on Thursday, May 5th at 

    the park. In case of bad weather the location will be the Ostrander 

residence at 4419 Park Green Court. I would like to encourage members to visit the ECAôs 

web evergreencommonshoa.org to review the latest posted minutes. Board meetings 

agenda is posted on the web. It is also posted at the park on the Sunday before the meeting.    
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   NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH  

    DIRECTOR  

        DICK PRYOR  

 
 

The Neighborhood  Watch Captain for your street will 

be contacting you within the next several weeks to in-

sure that the information we have on the ñOwner or 

Renter formò is correct.  We are required as an Associa-

tion to have up-to-date information on all of our resi-

dents so I ask that you help us to keep our information 

current and to let your Neighborhood Watch Captain 

know of anything  unusual that is happening on your 

street. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH  

CAPTAINS 

 

Baron Ave  - - - - -  - - -  Lynette Purvis 

seacliff7@aol.com  486-9930 

 

   Linda OôRiordan 

lindaehh@gmail.com  972-7113 
    

Cool Court ï - - - - -      John Schaeuble  

schaeublej@surewest.net   487-5359 

 

Park Green Ct. ï           Curtis Wheeler 

Curtiswheeler@mail.com        979-0559 

                                             Robert Kerr                                        

robkerr@mac.com                   482-2079           
 

Pasadena Ave           Gloria Konovaloff                                      
nicknglo@surewest.net           481-0132  

 

     Alexis Davidson 
david-alexis@comcast.net 482-2526            

   

Sesame St. ï  - - - - - - - -    Lori Bishop      

Lcbishop@hotmail.com          799-8600       
 

Terra Vista ï - -   Lynn Seal 

lfs1938@surewest.net  487-0988 

        

The Court  - - - - - - - - - - -   Linda Hax       

Lhax@surewest.net                 481-9707     
  

Zephyr Way ï - -            Andra Rieden  

andradr@gmail.com  971-9160 

 

  

   

 

 

PARK WORKDAY  

SATURDAY 

     APRIL 30, 2016 

 

 

 

NEXT BOARD MEETING,  

        7 PM, MAY 5, 2016      

POOL AREA or  

      4419 PARK GREEN 

 

 

BOOK CLUB,  

 10 AM, MAY 9, 2016 

 POOL AREA or  

    4419THE COURT 
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Please print and return this questionnaire with your comments to the ECA 

address, 4427 Park Green Ct, Sacramento, CA 95821 or email your comments 

to Brenda Joyner at smile4brenda@ gmail.com.  
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